
2015 January 18    Back in Haiti! 

Greetings from Wallondri (also spelled Wallondry)! 

Last Sunday evening I was getting ready to pack a vehicle and drive from Greenville SC to Ft. Pierce 
FL.  The prediction was for occasional showers, but instead there were torrential rains and lightning.  
[My sister says weather forecasters make astrology and fortune telling look respectable.]  I was grateful 
to God for the upgrade to a heavier rental vehicle as I drove through the night in the rain on some very 
wet roads. 

The vehicle was unloaded on Monday morning at Missionary Flights International (MFI).  I was able to 
make several purchases before turning in the rental car and going to get some rest.  The first part of the 
trip to Cap Haitien Tuesday morning was bumpy (sort of like our rural Haitian roads).  We went through 
the back part of the storm I have driven through Sunday night!  We made it through customs at the 
airport without problems, and then traveled to Wallondri.   

Wednesday morning I took pictures of the Ministry Residence.  As the men promised, the building is 
beautiful and solid.  They did excellent work.  We are grateful to God for the very generous gift from a 
supporting church that made the rough and smooth plastering possible.  Isaac and I spent time going 
over what still needs to be done, as well writing lists of jobs and materials. 

Thursday morning it was back to Cap Haitien to check on prices and materials.  We now have a Sherwin 
Williams paint store and options for primer, wall paint and floor sealant.  Those of you who have been 
to Cap will understand my surprise at seeing the coast line along the road from the airport to the police 
station.  The businesses and buildings I have known for years are all gone, removed in the name of 
tourism. 

It has taken the rest of the week to recover from all the travel.  I will be in the clinic tomorrow, ready or 
not!  Thank you for praying as I make the adjustments back to ministry in Haiti. 

In our Lord’s service, 

 

 


